
Dear Parents,  
  
 
Hello and welcome to Marist Junior Netball 2015.  
 

 
If your daughter would like to play NSG SET Modified  or Junior netball this year, read the please 
read the netball attachments.  I (Jenelle O’Reilly) will hold a meeting outside the canteen Friday 6th 
March at 9am for all questions. 
 
Required Forms 

All Junior Players need to fill out the St Mary’s Registration Form.  Parents and players please read 
and sign the Code of Conduct and return to the office. Payments/Rego  must be made online. 

Parents must be prepared to do canteen and Sausage Sizzle roster. Failing to do so this year will 
result in Fines and loss of team premiership points.  

These are the conditions you agree to abide with when you choose to play netball with a team 
from St Mary’s Catholic Primary School. 

All signed Code of Conducts must be returned to the office by Friday 16th of March 2015. Sorry but 
No late enrolments will be accepted.   Once the forms are in,  I will place the girls in a team. (Teams 
at St Mary’s are done by DOB).  I will Register the teams with BNA, you will then need to register 
your daughter online. Once notified as to which team your daughter is in, you will then need to 
register and pay your fees to BNA ONLINE. 

Juniors 10-13 age  $150 
NSG Net 5-7 age $85.00 including Pack 
NSG Set 8-10. $115 including Pack 
 
 First game for NSG Modified and NSG Skill is Saturday 16th of May and juniors commence Sat 02nd 
May.  With the NSG Net Set we may run on a Wednesday after school instead of Saturdays 
depending on the interest from those involved. 
 
 
Netball Uniforms  

 

 

Juniors 

 These uniforms are the property of the school.  Naturally, for longevity we want to keep them in 

the best condition that we can and ask that they are washed and treated with care.  So please keep 

your uniform for game day only.  All uniforms will be collected by your coach after the last game, so 

please bring a change of clothes on that day.  

 

  

NSG SET Modified  Uniforms 

NSGM are to wear their sports uniform. Being their sports t-Shirt and a royal blue pleated netball 

skirt (due to no longer having the SKORTS).  Netball WA rules stipulate that you cannot play in shorts 

and the individual will be unable to participate in the game. 

 



 

Footwear 

All players must wear proper sports shoes – no skate shoes, casual shoes, surf shoes etc.  This is a 

by-law of the Association and players will be prevented from playing in inappropriate footwear. 

 
 
 
 
UNIFORMS  
This year there is a $20 non-redeemable bond for the uniforms. As we have loaned these out for the 
last 3 years at no charge, it is becoming more apparent that we charge a fee, as the quality of the 
uniforms is deteriorating. This is necessary so when the time comes to replace the uniforms, we 
have already raised the funds for them. 
 
Every year we take an extra $10 to cover the wind up. Please bring this in a separate envelope with 
St Marys Code of Conduct. 
 
 
If you have any queries please contact  
Jenelle O’Reilly 0407912701 
Below is a snippet from the BNA  info newsletter 

___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
Dear School/Club/team Netball Co-ordinator or Participant, 
 
Welcome to the Bunbury Netball Association and here is some information for the 2015 Netball 
Season.  The up and coming season, each team or club will need to have a registrar who can make 
sure that their team, players have payed and are affiliated. 
“Why us I hear you say”, simply we do not have the man power/volunteers to do this.  The Registrar 
for St Mary’s Catholic Primary School Marist is Jenelle O’Reilly 0407912701. 
 
Netball Australia and Netball WA have made changes to the Structure set up of Netball 
Competitions within Australia.  At BNA we have complied with these structural changes and 
following are the Netball programs and competitions which will be offered in season 2015.  Bunbury 
Netball Association Inc. fees include BNA fee, SWNR fee, Netball WA fee & Insurance.  (Inclusive of 
member insurance) 
 
First Structural change is that all NSG Net Coaches must now have their Foundations Coaching 
Accreditation or do a NSG training day, believe me quicker to do Foundations and you end up with 



an Accreditation, knowledge, program and insurance.  Do not fear, we will have this up and running 
for you and it is not scary at all. 
 
Did you know that as a coach/umpire you need to be affiliated with Netball WA!  If you have a fall 
at training or at the game and you are unable to work, you may be able to make a claim through 
your NWA insurance.  Being a WA netball member also allows you to access endorsed 
coaching/umpiring courses through Netball WA. 
 
Online Registration 
Scheduled to go Live 23rd February 2015 Closes 18th March 2015 
Http://bunburynetballassociation.wa.netball.com.au 
Method of Payment follow the prompts on the website. 
 
Online registrations, simply click on “Registration forms.”  A drop down box will appear with all the 
different aged competitions run by BNA, if you’re not sure which one to register for more info is 
listed below.  Please clarify with your coach or manager which registration form you will need.  Once 
you know which registration form you need simply click on the one you want to register for and 
complete the form.  You will require an ID number to log on, if you did not receive a welcome email 
with your logon details, log on as a new participant.  Please note players will be asked to register to 
a club not a team; all clubs are listed on the website under “Clubs”.  Follow the payment instructions 
when filling out the registration form.  Please make sure you complete all boxes with correct spacing 
as it will not let you progress with your registration.  Instructions also online. 
 

TEAM REGISTRATION 
Managers please register your team on the 21st of March 2015; from 9.30am till 10.45am. 
Form Attached My Netball number and payment receipt number must be accompanied with every 
individual before team registration accepted.  Team Registration must have all players paid and 
affiliated to be accepted.  Coaches and Managers must be registered online as well (please tick 
Volunteer) 
 

KIDS SPORT VOUCHERS 
Kids Sport – go to www.clubsonline to access form from Parents Information Section. 
No late forms for Kids Sports Vouchers will be accepted at a ll this year.  They must be Stamped and 
Authorized and posted to BNA P.O Box 1035 Bunbury 6231 by the 15th March 2015.  For 
Authorization ring your local shire to find our where.  Bunbury is as the SWSC. 
 
With the following information is a list of Programs/competition we are offering at BNA this year.  Each 
section will list the co-ordinators for this section.  If you wish to contact these people, please contact 
them at bunburynetball@live.com.au 
 

Umpiring:  please register online or send an email to 
bunburynetball@live.com.au attention Kerrie Umpire Development officer 
Kerrie Bassett. 
 
Umpiring (you will be asked online if you want to umpire) 
This year with the commencement of our Umpiring Academy we have divided it into colour levels to 
create pathways.  We feel that umpiring is very much all about confidence and understanding of the 
rules.  Umpires knowledge and understanding develops at different rates, therefore we only feel that 
it is fair to allow someone to re-join a level again till they feel they are ready to take the next step.  
Adults that would like to learn, please contact us to determine levels.   

http://bunburynetballassociation.wa.netball.com.au/
http://www.clubsonline/
mailto:bunburynetball@live.com.au
mailto:bunburynetball@live.com.au


Foundation Umpire Program Level Green: this is a beginners Umpiring Program for anyone who is 
wishing to learn how to umpire.  You will start off umpiring NSG players (10 and under) Coaching will 
be Run by Vikki Merritt on Saturday mornings from 8am – 9.15am, followed by umpiring a NSG Set 
game at 10.30am.  Starting Date Saturday 2nd of May (Minimum age 12). 
 
Foundations Green – if you have completed a year of Foundations and are not completely confident 
you can re-enrol in foundations Level Green again. 
Development Umpires Program – includes levels Red, Blue, and White its aim is to develop their 
skills/knowledge while having the guidance and support of Badged Umpires. 
 
Development Red – 1st or 2nd year post green 
First RED Umpiring Coaching Clinic 
Wednesday 18th and 26th March from 4.30pm to 4.00pm (next 2 training nights to be TBC) 
 
Level Red – Criteria for 2015 – Must have satisfactory completed FUP-Green Program with Vikki 

 Completed Rules exam on line prior to start of season 2nd May (participation only, the score is 
irrelevant for this level) 

 Complete at least 3 our of 4 pre-season sessions.  (Which will be the same nights as the 
members trials) 

 The following program (KPI’s) will need to be maintained through the season (this criteria will 
be coached along with more as the umpire progresses): Whistle, Voice, Hand signals and 
Positioning. 

 Protocols to be followed at this level and to be maintained (these will be coached): Meet in 
middle of court to discuss centre pass and best player, No shooting of goals or using your 
phone whilst umpiring or quarter breaks.  Nails and Jewellery check EVERY GAME. 

 
 
 


